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JAN 2017, Welcome back and a very happy new year to everyone… 

 Please can all parents bring children’s wellies for each session, as we would like to use the 

large field a lot more during the winter months, but it can be very muddy. We will leave a 

create in the entrance area for wellies (please can all wellies be labelled with children 

names). Thank you. 

 

 Last half term I am sure you can appreciate illness was a regular occurrence, It is really 

important to ensure that after sickness or diarrhoea children do not return to the setting 

for 48 Hours after the last bout – this is vital to protect other children and staff from 

infection. Thank you for your cooperation.  

 

 Parent ‘Play Dough’ Workshop – MONDAY 6th Feb. (9:15am – 

10:00am). We will be holding a ‘making play-dough’ workshop for 

parents/grandparents on MON 6th FEB – Play dough is an amazing, cheap and fun activity 

for children to participate in – All parents/carers who attend will receive a ‘play-dough, 

play pack’ full of recipes, ideas and facts about how children learn and develop through the 

use of play dough.  If you would like to attend please return the bellow slip. We look 

forward to seeing you there.    

 

 Please chop grapes in children’s packed lunches. (please see attached information). 

Doctors advise that if giving young children foods like grapes, as well as cherry tomatoes, 

they be chopped in half and ideally quartered. 

 

 For all term dates please see our website www.ticktonpreschool.co.uk  

 

 We have been awarded £10,000 for our new garden area by TESCO bags of help. Work 

will hopefully begin at the end of JAN as we now have enough money to complete the 

project!! exciting times… (we will keep you updated on our garden area developments).  
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I/we would like to attend the ‘play dough’ workshop on the 10th of FEB at Tickton Pre-school.  

Name of person/s attending:_____________________________________________________  
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Cut grapes in half to avoid children choking, advise doctors 

22 Dec 2016, Katy Morton  

Writing in the journal - The Archives of Disease in Childhood, they warn that grapes are the third most 

common cause of death among under-fives who die in food-related choking incidents. 

Because of their softeness and shape, whole grapes can block the 'small, tight' airway of a young child. 

They say that a lack of awareness among parents, carers and health professionals that grapes should be cut 

up before being given to children, could be putting under-fives at risk. 

The doctors advise that if giving children foods like grapes, as well as cherry tomatoes, they be chopped in 

half and ideally quartered. 

They go on to describe cases of three young children who required emergency treatment at Aberdeen Royal 

Infirmary’s Emergency Department after choking on a whole grape, two of which sadly died. 

One case involved a five-year-old who started choking while eating whole grapes at an after-school club. 

ARI medics Dr Jamie Cooper and Dr Amy Lumsden say that 'prompt and appropriate attempts' to dislodge 

the grape didn’t work and the child went into cardiac arrest. The grape was later removed by paramedics, 

using specialist equipment, but the child died. 

According to Dr Cooper and Dr Lumsden, removing grapes from a young child’s airway often requires 

specialist equipment that is 'almost never readily available' when standard non-invasive first aid is given. As 

the smooth soft surface of a grape enables it to form a tight seal that can block a child’s airway completely, it 

can be very difficult to remove. 

‘There is general awareness of the need to supervise young children when they are eating and to get small 

solid objects, and some foods such as nuts, promptly out of the mouths of small children; but knowledge of 

the dangers posed by grapes and other similar foods is not widespread', added the doctors. 

'While there are plenty of warnings on the packaging of small toys about the potential choking hazard they 

represent, no such warnings are available on foods, such as grapes and cherry tomatoes.' 

The warnings resonate with several reports of fatal incidents in recent years where toddlers have died after 

choking on whole grapes. Katrina Phillips, chief executive of The Child Accident Prevention Trust (CAPT), 

agreed with the report’s warnings and said that many parents and carers they have spoken with were not 

fully aware which foods can pose a choking risk for small children. 

In response to requests from health visitors, community nursery nurses and early years staff, the Trust 

developed the flyer ‘Finger Food without the Fear’, which is also pinned on their Facebook page. The flyer 

highlights the risks of round shaped foods and recommends to serve children ‘long and thin’ batons, as well 

as to remind children to ‘sit still when they eat’.  

‘Our aim is to outline the main choking risks from food and offer practical safety tips, so that babies, 

toddlers and young children can enjoy food without the risk of choking,’ said Ms Phillips. 
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